

29 Academy Avenue Hampton, New Hampshire 03842

Phone: 603-926-2000 Fax: 603-926-1855 http://www.sau90.org/ha

Dear Hampton Academy Parents and Guardians,

As you are aware, Mr. O'Connor is currently on leave and in his absence, I have been carefully monitoring the students, staff, and school along with Assistant Principal, Mrs. Bridget Hughes. Rest assured that all staff are doing their part to ensure the smooth and orderly operation of Hampton Academy.

We are pleased to let you know that Mr. Kenneth Hawkins will be joining us during this interim time beginning Monday, February 14. Mr. Hawkins is a certified administrator who has over 15 years of experience as a middle school principal. He began his educational career as a science teacher at the Portsmouth Middle School. We believe his background and experience will serve our district well. Mr. Hawkins lives in Kittery with his wife and three children. We are pleased to have his assistance during this time.

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Dr. Lois B. Costa Superintendent

Dr. Leij B. Costa